
Brading CE (Controlled) Primary School 

  We are a Team that Trust each other to unlock potential 

Tel: 01983 407217 

News from Brading CE Primary School 

Headteacher: Mrs B Gilbert  

Office Administrators:  Miss Hughes, Ms Barnard 

Our Christian Values:  Trust  

Truth, Respect, Unity, Sincerity, Tolerance 

This week our focus  is SINCERITY — being GENUINE 

Friday 1st December 2023 

Dear Parents/Carers 

Well here we are in December already—only 24 more sleeps until the big day! Remember we have just over 2 weeks in school 
until the Christmas holidays!  Our last day of term is Tuesday 19th December, our Christmas dinner day and  Christmas Jumper 
day!  Please can I remind you that we will only have the Christmas dinner and the Christmas vegetarian menu options only on 
that day. 

Thank you to those who attended the KS1 maths session with Mrs Rackett on Thursday, if you would like a copy of the          
PowerPoint please ask the office.  Mrs Rackett will be holding one for KS2 parents/carers next Thursday from 2:15pm, if you 
would like to come along please let the office know. 

A huge well done to our year 4 children who will complete their swimming programme on Monday, their progress has been 
amazing.  Our thanks also go to the staff and our governor Mr Piggott who accompany the children each week and of course to 
The Heights Leisure Centre Team for making this very important activity possible. 

Have a lovely weekend and remember my door is always open.                                                      

Mrs Gilbert. 

Collective Worship this week…                                                       

This week Mr Barnes has been talking about how Jesus was creative in his 

miracles to show his love of us and the power that God has through Him. Mr 

Baker did a fabulous collective Worship about how our creativity is different 

in each person. Jonathan came from the church to talk to us about how 

artists and authors can be positive and Mrs Attwell finished the week with 

Picture News about Antarctica. Sharing Collective Worship gave us the oppor-

tunity to give out Truth, Respect and Unity certificates.  

KEY EVENTS NEXT WEEK! 

 MONDAY 4th  TUESDAY 5th  WEDNESDAY 6th  THURSDAY 7th  FRIDAY 8th 

YR4 Swimming 

Fun Clubs: Rugby & 

Handball KS2 

NHS Flu Jabs 2nd 

session 

Fun Clubs—KS2 Christmas 

Club, Puzzles & Games 

YR3  - Trip 

KS1 Football & Mindfulness 

  KS2 Maths information   

session 2.15pm with Mrs 

Rackett 

KS2 Golf                     

at  Westridge 

Bible reflection 

“I will give thanks to you, LORD, 

with all my heart; I will tell of all 

your wonderful deeds”  

Psalm 9:1  



 

 

St Mary's Brading Church Christmas Tree Festival 

All of the children's tree decorations are now on display at the church. Every class has taken 
part. Please support the school's link to the church by going to visit this weekend. Friday-
Saturday-Sunday 10am-4pm Refreshments available inside the church. See if you can spot 
yours! 

 

Keeping safe before and after school:  

We are extremely concerned about the way some parents/carers are parking 

and driving outside of the school. We all have a duty of care to keep the children 

safe, please think about this and how you would feel if one of the children got 

hurt. At the same time can I please ask adults to ensure young children are 

holding your hands down the path and on the pavements as I really don’t want 

any accidents. We must keep each other safe.   Thank you. 



ATTENDANCE: 

SCHOOL MENU NEXT WEEK: 

We also offer tomato pasta as well as jacket potatoes and 

sandwiches with a selection of fillings each day 

 MONDAY 4th  TUESDAY 5th  WEDNESDAY 6th  THURSDAY 7th  FRIDAY 8th 

Pizza 

Magic Apple & 

Cinnamon Bake 

  

Pork Sausages 

Strawberry Jelly 

Roast Pork 

Orange Shortbread 

with fruit slice 

Chicken & Vegetable Korma 

Banana & Carrot Cake 

Fish Fingers 

Strawberry Frozen 

Yogurt 

CHRISTMAS DINNER  

This year’s Christmas dinner is being held on Tuesday 19th December – the menu is in 
the newsletter. Please place your order using the SchoolMoney App. You will need to  
pre-order this whether your child is eligible for Free School Meals, Universal Free 
School Meals or pays for their lunches so that the kitchen can order the  correct 
amount of food. We will not be taking bookings on the day.  Please also note that 
Christmas dinner or the vegetarian option are the only meal choices on this day.  - 
Thank you. 

FLU IMMUNISATIONS: 

The flu team are coming back in on Monday 4th December to administer flu immunisations to those who 

didn’t sign up the first time around.  Please note bookings are made direct through the NHS using the infor-

mation sent out to you a few weeks ago. 

Class Attendance 

St Lucia 86.9% 

Maldives 91.9% 

Cuba 82.2% 

New Zealand 92.4% 

Malta 90.6% 

Galapagos 90% 

Iceland 90.4% 

Jamaica 91.4% 

Hawaii 85.6% 

REMINDER:  You must contact the school on the first day of 

absence.  You can call the office but we do require that this 

is followed up with written confirmation.  You can email the 

school office on: admin@bradingcepri.iow.sch.uk 

Until we receive confirmation in writing the absence will be 

unauthorised. 

Thank you     



 WHAT HAVE WE BEEN LEARNNING THIS WEEK? 

ANTIGUA Christmas has landed in Antigua class this week! We are going to have so much fun over the next few 

weeks as the festive period begins. Writing letters and posting them to Santa, decorating Christmas 

trees, snowy train tracks, making snow flakes are just some of the really exciting things we’ve been up 

to. We have also been working super hard to practice our songs for the nativity.  

ST LUCIA This week in St Lucia we have been continuing our theme of space. This weeks book focus was Aliens 
love underpants! The children loved this story, and made some underpants for the Aliens! We also 
made some yummy moon rocks from our recipe book which was so much fun and super tasty!   We also 
got a new present in St Lucia this week!  Have a look at the pictures to find out what it was!  I was very 
impressed with the children’s queuing skills! 

 

MALDIVES Year 1 has been continuing to work hard on phase 4 phonics and blending and segmenting longer 

words. In maths, we have looked at fact families and subtracting by crossing out. In English, we are final-

ising our instructions so that we can catch Nibbles the Book Monster! In history, we created a timeline 

of The Great Fire of London and linked the career of firefighters to this. 

 

NEW ZEALAND This week in Year 2, our pupils embarked on a vibrant learning journey. In English, we concluded our 

exciting letter-writing exploration inspired by 'The Day the Crayons Quit.' Creativity flowed as pupils ex-

pressed their thoughts through colourful letters. In Science, we delved into the microscopic world, in-

vestigating germs and their impact on hygiene. Geographical wonders unfolded as we explored each 

continent, unveiling fascinating facts and broadening our global understanding. In Maths, we honed our 

shape knowledge, exploring polygons, circles, and more.   

MALTA This week in Malta class we have carried out an investigation looking at the lengths of people's femurs 

and how this affects the distance a person can jump. The children completed a table to show their re-

sults and discussed what they had learnt from our investigation. On friday, the children completed a 

formal letter which was written from the perspective of a London guard. The children wrote a range of 

sentence types and included modal verbs in their writing.   

GALAPAGOS Year 4 have had a very exciting week this week. We’ve learned all about earthquakes. The children even 
learned about what to do in the event of an earthquake!  In maths we have been working hard on our 
times tables and using these in greater depth.  In English we have been polishing our diary entries about 
Mount Vesuvius erupting and in science we have constructed and interpreted food chains. 

ICELAND This week in maths we have been adding and subtracting fractions and in English we have been writing a 

letter to say sorry that we were cutting down a tree and in science we have been learning about space 

and debating if the earth is flat or a sphere. Then in Topic we are learning about rivers and the key 

words like mouth and meander and in P.E we have been doing basketball. 

JAMAICA In year 6 we had a great week! In English we have been doing an apology letter.  In maths we have been 

doing fractions of an amount.  In science we have been learning about the circulatory system.  In topic 

we have been learning about 20th Century music and even has a tape recorder to play us music.  In 

guided reading we have been doing mapping our world.  In computing we have learnt about internet 

safety on be internet Legends Day.  In art we did a brighten your bag competition set up by the JTA 

(Junior Travel Ambassadors).  PC Rachel came in and talked to us about internet safety. 

CUBA This week we have had lots of fun starting our Christmas topic. We started the week with RE Day and 

learnt all about Journey’s end. We then have had lots of fun exploring the trim trail, making Christmas 

tree reindeer decorations, Christmas yoga and using an interactive game on the whiteboard to build 

snowmen and find the Christmas objects.  

HAWAII This week in Hawaii class the children have been learning about journey's around the world.  They used 

a world map to get from one continent to another naming the continents and oceans that they 

passed.  They have also been learning about materials used to make a road.   





We are looking forward to seeing you all at 

the Christmas Disco 

Friday 15th December 2023 

To secure your child’s place, please book on 

SchoolMoney 

Key Stage 1 : 4pm -  5pm 

Key Stage 2 :  5.15pm  - 6.30pm 

£2.50 cost per pupil includes:                      

entry, drink and sweets 





NOTICE BOARD 

Information from the Isle of Wight Council: 
 
The Holiday Activities and Food (HAF) programme as it returns for Christmas. An ideal opportunity for the 
older siblings of the children at your setting to potentially access fun activities over the Christmas holiday. 
  
The programme is back with more activities, new spaces and exciting opportunities, with free places       
available for children who receive benefits-related free school meals. A small number of places are also 
available on HAF schemes for other vulnerable families.                                                                                      

Visit the council's website to check eligibility criteria .  

They have 10 providers running a variety of activities across 13 sites including: horse-riding, tennis, football, 
drama, and so much more. Every programme offers a free nutritious meal each day. 
 
To find out more about local HAF schemes, see the press release here Council supports food and activity 
schemes this Christmas (iow.gov.uk) . Then visit the Isle of Wight Family Information Hub website, here you 
can search for activities and the contact details for all local providers on the scheme. 

Please feel free to share our recent post on Facebook: IWC Facebook 

Please use these hashtags when posting: #IsleOfWight #Connect4Communities #HolidayActivities  

https://www.iow.gov.uk/schools-and-education/schools/free-school-meals/
https://www.iow.gov.uk/news/council-supports-food-and-activity-schemes-this-christmas/
https://www.iow.gov.uk/news/council-supports-food-and-activity-schemes-this-christmas/
https://familyinfohub.iow.gov.uk/kb5/iow/directory/results.page?familychannel=8-6
https://m.facebook.com/isleofwightcouncil?locale=en_GB
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/isleofwight?__eep__=6&__tn__=*NK*F
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/connect4communities?__eep__=6&__tn__=*NK*F
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/holidayactivities?__eep__=6&__tn__=*NK*F


NOTICE BOARD 



NOTICE BOARD 

Please help us to raise vital 

funds for school.  All you need 

to do is log on to                  

www.easyfundraising.org.uk  

look for Brading CE Primary 

School and each time you buy    

something we receive a        

donation.  It doesn’t cost you      

anything and offer the goods 

you buy are cheaper too! 

Thank you 



Reflection of the week… 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

Monday 4th December 

2nd date for flu vaccinations in school Reception – 

Year 6 

Friday 15th December 

Christmas Disco: 

4- 5 pm  - YR R & YRs 1 &2 

5.15  - 6.30 pm  -  YRs 3,4 ,5,6 

£2.50 to include a drink and sweets, please pay on 

the school app to book your child’s place 

Tuesday 19th December 

Christmas dinner & Christmas Jumper Day 

Wednesday 20th December – Monday 1st January 

2024 

Christmas holidays 

Monday 12th – Friday 16th February 2024 

February half term 

Friday 29th March – Friday 12th April 2024 

Easter holidays 

Monday 6th May 2024 

Bank holiday Monday 

Monday 27th– Friday 31st May 2024 

May half term 

Monday 22nd – Friday 26th July 2024 

Development days 

Monday 29th July – Friday 30th August 2024 

Summer holidays 

MAINS 

Roast Turkey
or

Roasted Vegetable & Cranberry Slice

SIDES

Roast Potatoes 
Pigs in Blankets
Stuffing & Gravy
Carrots & Peas 

DESSERT

Festive Chocolate & Vanilla 
Ice-Cream Pot

or
Festive Shortbread


